LOWER SALFORD TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES

WORK SESSION
March 19, 2025
Chairman Keith Bergman called the Lower Salford Township Board of Supervisor’s meeting to order at 7:30 a.m. Present were Supervisors Chris Canavan, Kevin Shelly, Dave Scheuren and Kent Krauss. Also present were Joseph Czajkowski, Township Manager; Holly Hosterman, Assistant to the Township Manager; Mike Beuke, Director of Building and Zoning; Doug Jones, Director of Public Works; Chief Tom Medwid, Lower Salford Township Police Department; Andy Freimuth, Township Solicitor; and Stephanie Butler Township Traffic Engineer. 
Chairman Bergman led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comment – There was no public comment.
Supervisor Canavan moved to approve the minutes from February 19, and 
March 4, 2025, Work Sessions. Supervisor Scheuren seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously. 
Doug Jones reported that the Bergey Road Mill Bridge Construction is scheduled to restart next week. Doug said that he has met with the contractor to discuss using the park access. He said that there was nothing to report on the Roberts Road Bridge demolition project.
Doug said that staff was looking at various options for the location of the building on the Community Center site to maximize parking and create a better flow of traffic. Additionally, Doug said that he spoke with some municipalities who use the services of a grant management company and they said that it was well worth the expense. 
Doug said that PennDOT will be doing intersection improvements to a couple of intersections in Upper Salford along Sumneytown Pike. He said that they will impact Lower Salford as the detours will direct traffic onto Route 113 and Cross Road. 
Doug said that the final inspection of the Edaptive Signal System will be completed next week. At that point the Township can finalize the reimbursement process to receive the grant funds. 
Mr. Jones said that the Township will be submitting a Schuylkill Highlands Grant application for the installation of water bottle filling stations at some of the parks. And is looking at completing an America250 grant for the installation of AED’s at some of the parks. 

Doug said that the base repair bids will be advertised this week it is hoped that the Board will be able to accept the bid in April. Doug said that we will be using Costars for the road striping this year as it will save the Township over $12,000 over last year’s cost. 

Stephanie Butler updated the Board on the 3-way stop studies for various locations throughout the Township she noted that the only intersection that needed further review was Fretz/Yoder and Summerwind. She said that the police department could do a speed study for the Yoder Road approaches to the intersection to see if a four way stop is warranted there. 

Stephanie said that the Township had received a partial award of $450,000 for the Oak Drive intersection improvements. She said that she was working on reworking the cost estimate to just include the widening of the intersection which should be close to the award amount. She said that the sidewalks and ramps would require application to another grant program (Greenways Grant) for their installation. 
Stephanie informed the Board that the Ruth Road sidewalk extension project had been advertised. It is expected that bids will be received in April and the awarding of the project shortly thereafter. 

Chief Medwid reported that the Traffic Safety Unity was looking into the brake retarder complaints. They have reached out to the complainant from the Cheswyck development asking for further details, but have not heard back yet.  
Mr. Beuke reported that the Building and Zoning Department has received 27 building permits thus far in the month of March. Mike said that there was no Zoning Hearing Board meeting scheduled for April. Mr. Beuke said that the Planning Commission would be reviewing the application for 426/430 Main Street lot consolidation, the 310 Covenant (Church expansion) application. The 130 Christopher Lane Amended Final Plan, the 841 Main Street Amended Final Plan, 440 Hoffman Road residential Subdivision and the signage inquiry for Mainland Pointe pad site (Burger King).   
Mr. Czajkowski informed the Board that there was a need for an executive session to discuss a matter of real estate. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:08 a.m.






Respectfully Submitted,  






Joseph Czajkowski  
Township Manager





